
 

 
Public Notice 

Notice of Intent to Discharge  
Under 

North Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board 
General Waste Discharge Requirements  

For 
Addition of Chemical Oxidants to Soils and/or Groundwater  

At 
1791 Marlow Road 

Santa Rosa, California.   
 

Internet Posting Date: April 18, 2007 
 
On the basis of preliminary staff review and application of lawful standards and 
regulations, the North Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board (Regional Water 
Board) intends to extend coverage under General Waste Discharge Requirements 
(WDRs) Order No. R1-2006-0107 for Addition of Chemical Oxidants to Soils and/or 
Groundwater for the proposed groundwater remediation project using the injection of 
ozone into the subsurface soil and groundwater at the Marlow Center Dry Cleaners site. 
The site is located at 1791 Marlow Road in Santa Rosa, California.  The addition of 
chemical oxidants such as ozone can be an effective technology capable of reducing 
the levels of contaminants in groundwater. General WDRs for the addition of chemical 
oxidants to groundwater were adopted by the Regional Water Board in Order R1-2006-
0107 on November 26, 2006.    

On April 10, 2007, Marlow Partners, a California registered limited partnership, 
submitted a Notice of Intent and fees for a permit to add ozone, a chemical oxidant, into 
the subsurface at 1791 Marlow Road and the adjacent property, in Santa Rosa, 
California.  The project is intended to eliminate tetrachloroethylene and related 
chemicals that remain in groundwater beneath the site.    

General WDR Order No. R1-2006-0107 and documents related to the investigation and 
cleanup of the Marlow Center Dry Cleaners site may be inspected or copied at the 
Regional Water Board office on Monday through Friday, 8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.  
Appointments are recommended and can be made by calling (707) 576-2220.   
Comments may be submitted in writing to the following address: 

North Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board 
5550 Skylane Boulevard, Suite A  
Santa Rosa, California 95403 

Interested persons with questions or comments may also contact Jim Tischler of the 
Regional Water Board staff at (707) 576-2469.  Coverage under General WDR Order 
R1-20006-0107 will be extended to the Marlow Partners without further public notice 
unless significant comments are received by June 2, 2007.  
 
041807_JAT_Marlow_PublicNotice.doc 


